	Monday, April 23, 2012
120423-1
In this Issue:

· Los Angeles County Congressional Delegation Strongly Backs Metro Clean Fuel Grant Request



	Los Angeles County Congressional Delegation Strongly Backs Metro Clean Fuel Grant Request

Today, thirteen members of the Los Angeles County Congressional Delegation released a letter expressing their support for our agency's request for $10 million from the U.S. Department of Transportation's (USDOT) Clean Fuels Grant Program for the purchase of Compressed Natural Gas (CNG) buses. The letter, addressed to U.S. Transportation Secretary Ray LaHood, was spearheaded by Congresswoman Linda Sanchez (D-39) and signed by twelve other members of the Los Angeles County Congressional Delegation. Our agency's grant request would be matched with local funding to permit us to purchase 66 CNG buses.  The USDOT, through the Federal Transit Administration, is making available approximately $51.5 million from its Fiscal Year 2012 Section 5308 Clean Fuels Program to fund projects from non-attainment or maintenance areas in achieving or maintaining the National Ambient Air Quality Standards for ozone and carbon monoxide (CO). The federal program supports emerging clean fuel and advanced propulsion technologies for transit buses and markets for those technologies. 

	http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/120423_CNG_Bus.pdf
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